
Memorandum of Understanding Between 

Antelope Valley College Federation of Classified Employees (AVCFCE), 

Antelope Valley College Federation of Teachers (AVCFT) 

And 

Antelope Valley Community College District (DISTRICT) 

This Memorandum of Understanding Agreement (MOU) is effective as of the 7th day of March 2023 by 

and between the Antelope Valley College Federation of Classified Employees ("AVCFCE"), Antelope 

Valley College Federation of Teachers ("AVCFT") and Antelope Valley Community College District 

("DISTRICT"), collectively known as the "PARTIES," concerning the Calendar Committee's 

recommendation to support the Pilot Block Schedule amendment, which adds 2 class sessions to the 
existing block schedule. This pilot program will begin Summer 2023 and extend through the conclusion 

of the 2024-2025 Academic Year. 

1. The Calendar Committee met Monday, February 13,2023 and forwarded this recommendation: 
Motion: The committee moved to support the Pilot Block Scheduling. Motion Passed. 

2. The DISTRICT will meet with both AVCFCE and AVCFT individually or jointly to bargain any 
effects of this pilot decision. 

3. The Calendar Committee will be presented with data to examine the success of the pilot 

program to determine future continuance: 

a. FTES for all academic calendar year terms in the pilot. 
b. Enrollments for all academic calendar year terms in the pilot. 

c. Enrollment and FTES for the disciplines and courses scheduled during the new time 

blocks. 

4. Participatory Processes will be followed to determine the institutionalization of pilot. 
5. The pilot program terminates at the conclusion of the 2024-2025 Academic Year. 

6. Agreement to this document by the President of the AVCFT does not indicate settlement or 
confer agreement on any litigation between the AVCFT and the AVCCD regarding changes to the 

Academic Calendar specific to the removal of Winter Intersession. 

7. This agreement is not precedent setting. 

Date 

ellet, Ph.D., AVCC Superintendent/President 


